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A warm hello to 
everyone, and it has 
indeed been warm this 
week.  

Summer has finally arrived! 
 

With the Final Series now upon us, let’s all get 
behind those teams who have made it this far, and 
take advantage of the opportunity to watch some 
exciting bowls at either end of the Peninsula, 
depending on your preference.  
 
It was great to see so many of our bowlers and 
their families in attendance last Saturday evening 
for our annual Pennant breakup, and I once again 
extend my thanks to the enthusiastic organising 
and service committee, led by John Waugh, for 
ensuring this function went ahead as smoothly as 
it did.  
 
Plenty of good fun, merry making, reminiscing 
over the year, and of course the ubiquitous bar, 
run with such aplomb by Carmel, David Baud, 
and a host of others. Well done to everyone.  
 
At times such as this it is also good to reflect on 
how great a job our sponsors do in looking after us 
all. Hats off to Jetty’s Pizza and (potential 
sponsor?) Eatery By the Bay. 
 
Andy Wain and I also got to play school 
teacher/coach once more last Wednesday 
afternoon when we hosted 90 students, in two 
shifts, from Dromana Secondary College. What 
a great group of young people they were, and 
along with their committed teachers we all had an 
enjoyable session which managed to unearth a 
number of really promising players. Rumour is we  
 

 
 
 
 

may even get one or two more Junior members 
from this activity, and we certainly hope to host 
more school groups in the future. 
 
Is everybody happy to keep the good old 
Newsletter pumping away throughout the coming 
“off season” months? After Pennant there is 
always a perceived lack of hot topics and news, 
but the activities roll on, and the club continues to 
undertake both necessary and envisioned (read 
fingers crossed) change. There is always 
something going on, and I am prepared to write 
my little weekly piece as long as members and 
friends think it is appropriate. This is your 
Newsletter, and Editor Andy and I always 
appreciate offerings and ideas from the 
membership.  
 
Over the next few months, I expect work to be 
done in the following areas:  

• replacing surface of the Hildebrand green;  

• attendance  on-site for 2 days this week 
with the Shire and GeoTech undertaking 
preliminary survey work/drillings/etc. in 
response to the Duggan green 
subsidence;   

• further planning for and implementation of 
the kind bequest left to us;  

• a potential re-design and uptake of a new 
style playing outfit; a new membership 
structure to bring our club in line with 
current Bowls Vic and BowlsLink criteria.  

From The President 
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The Newsletter is an important conduit between 
Bowls Vic, your Committee of Management, the 
relevant Directors of bowls and administration, 
and your good selves. Please continue to enjoy 
your reading of our Newsletter, even if it may be 
larger some weeks and smaller on other 
occasions. To repeat again, and as you well 
know: 
                                                       
There is always something going on! 
 
And now to repeat a couple of requests: we are 
still in need of a person or persons to take on the 
role of Food Safety Supervisor. As yet the level 
of interest has been minimal to say the least, 

which is, ahem, disappointing. Please contact 
Amelia, Bev Waugh, or myself if you feel you 
could be of help in this regard.  
 
We also need more members to step forward to 
undertake First Aid training, a most vital 
element of the club in which we spend so much 
of our time. 
 
So, another week flies by! Take care, enjoy your 
bowling and your socialising, and we will talk 
more next week. Hopefully about a couple of 
sides progressing even deeper into the finals! 
 
Regards, Peter. 
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This Week’s Sponsors 

 

Caroline’s Hair Design 

Cathrines of Dromana 
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Before I get into the “what’s coming up” I just wanted to comment on the cost of our functions for this 
year.  Unfortunately, the committee is once again in the position of having to increase the ticket price 
for most of our functions.  The rising cost of food, entertainers and all other things that are required to 
present our events and functions are the key factors for the increase.  As I have indicated previously, 
we do our best to keep ticket cost at a level that is affordable for everyone. 
 
Now to the better news - 
 

Music Makers, Sunday 24th March. DOORS OPEN 1.30 
 

“3 OF A KIND” 
 

ENTERTAINING US WITH BALLADS/ROCK N’ ROLL/BLUES 
 

TICKETS:  $30.00 pp.  
Prepayment into The Bendigo Bank 

Dromana Bowls Club Social Account 
BSB 633-000. A/t Num: 132901786 

Ref: MM/SURNAME 
AMOUNT PAID 

 
The booking list will be up this Friday on the social news board.  Please write your name clearly and 
place a bracket around all names that are in your party.  We are looking forward to a great afternoon of 
music and good company so get your group together or just put your name down and others will add to 
your table. 
 
As mentioned last week at Happy Hour, Cathrines of Dromana is sponsor of the week and Rowanne 
has made the generous offer to members with the following discounts: 

50% off Summer sale items 
25% of sleepwear and underwear 

 
This offer is available from Monday through to Saturday 24th.  If you are shopping for a bargain let the 
staff member know that you are from the DBC.  Unfortunately, Rowanne cannot be with us that night 
due to previous engagement. 
 
And for those that were not at Happy Hour last Friday, I put out a request to the members who may 
know of any groups, clubs, or organisations (or individuals) that maybe interested in receiving 3 to 4 
communications from us a year in regard to our “public” functions - Music Makers would be one such 
function.  Currently Carl and I, with the assistance of Craig, are putting together a Social events contact 
list.  This is to increase our advertising and bring more of the community to our club rooms.  The list, I 
suspect, will for the most part be a replica of the Friends of Dromana Bowls Club, but this is something 
that Carl and I are going to be going through, and with the members’ assistance, hopefully add to. 
 
As I also indicated last week, the planned English Pub Night has been cancelled but a replacement 
function is being planned.  It was decided that darts games would be difficult to set up,  too risky and 
possible dangerous in the hands of the inexperienced. 
 
I think that is quite enough from me for this week; see you at the club 
Michele Castles 
 

 

Social and Fundraising News 
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PROPOSED CALENDAR 2024 
SOCIAL AND FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 
MUSIC MAKERS          SUNDAY 24th MARCH 
FASHION PARADE          WEDNESDAY 18th SEPTEMBER 
OAKS DAY            THURSDAY 7th NOVEMBER 
CLUB XMAS LUNCH         WEDNESDAY 11th DECEMBER 
HAMPER RAFFLE DRAW     FRIDAY 20th DECEMBER 
 
IN ADDITION - Some of the following will be included into the 
calendar throughout the year 
 

o Fish & Chips nights 
o Mid-week lunches at various venues 
o Movie day - depending on what is showing 
o Frankston Arts Centre.   “      “ “      “ 
o Vineyard visit 

 
See you at the club 
Michele Castles 
  

Remember our Members Draw! You must be present to win! 

Canasta – Monday 
1pm 

All Welcome 

Donna and friends (ex-members) Iris Logue and Gill Jones in Napier NZ 
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Visit our website for information on board meetings, games, pennant teams and ladders. 

 
Browse our new Club History Archive and check out our Sponsors details. 
 
 
We are always looking for contributors for more things to add, so please feel free to take photos, 
write an article/letter/joke/etc... 
 

Photos for the Newsletter or Club records: Reports and items for the Newsletter 
 

photos@dromanabowlsclub.com.au  newsletter@dromanabowlsclub.com.au 

andy.v.wain@gmail.com   or SMS 
 

A spare bar fridge Free to Good Home! 
Please contact Amelia if interested. 0419 311 903 

Defib Machine Info Session 
 
We are lucky enough to have a retired paramedic, member Len Starkey, offer to run an informal 
session explaining how to use our Automatic External Defibrillator (AED) machine.  
 
The Board would like to encourage all members to attend so that you understand the basics if 
ever you need to help someone in an emergency.  
 
We would also like to re-address our inhouse Member's Medical forms which might need updating 
or considering. 
 
This session will be on 26th February after Monday Triples. 
 
Hope to see you there!  
Regards Amelia (House) 
 

https://www.dromanabowlsclub.com.au/
https://www.dromanabowlsclub.com.au/history
mailto:photos@dromanabowlsclub.com.au
mailto:newsletter@dromanabowlsclub.com.au
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      Mens Pairs Championship Final 

 
Congratulations to Nino Bonora and Tony Evans on winning the final over David Ditterich and 
Terry Rowe. A high-quality game of pairs. 



 
 
 
 

Results so far: 
 
Ladies Pairs: Jean Wells & Sandra McColgan d Chris Whitwell & Anne Eldridge 
 
Ladies Singles: Di Washfold d Jean Wells 
 
Mens Singles: Andy Wain d Peter Brace 
 
Mens Pairs: Nino Bonora & Tony Evans d David Ditterich & Terry Rowe 
 

What’s coming up? 
 
Mixed Pairs: 1st Round to be played by February 4th 

Final on or before 10th March 2024 
 

President's Handicap: See Draw on the next page.       
1st Round by 18th Feb 2024    2nd Round by 10th Mar 2024 3rd Round by 7th Apr 2024        
Final Round on/before 21st Apr 2024 
 
Open Triples:  See Draw on the next page.              
1st Round by 25th Feb 2024   2nd Round by 17th Mar 2024 Final round on/before 7th Apr 2024 
 
Minor Championship: Closing date 18th Feb 2024        
1st Round by 3rd Mar 2024   2nd round by 17th Mar 2024        Final round on/before 7th Apr 2024 
 
Novice Championship: Closing date 3rd Mar 2024     To be played on/before 24th March 2024.  

2023/24 Club Championships 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 

Kathryn Sloan 

celebrated her birthday 

on 

Wednesday, 5th February. 

 

Birthdays this week 

 

Barbara Souter 
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We thank all our volunteers who are required to run this wonderful Community 

Event. 

BBQ duty and greens supervision are the two areas we need to cover. 

Below is a roster for the upcoming weeks from Val Park. We thank all volunteers 

in advance. 

BAREFOOT BOWLS GREENS ROSTER (Next 4 weeks) 

 5:00pm – 6:30pm. 6:30pm – 8:00pm. 

16th February 
Chris Whitwell David Skilbeck 

Bev Brierley/Carmel Rowe Mick Arendsen 

23rd February 
 

Eric and Gill Fletcher Stephen Parkinson 

Pat Donnelly Ron Duck 

1st March 
Chris Whitwell/Val Park David Moore 

Doug Algie Stephen Neville 

8th March 
Pat Donnelly/Val Park Mick Arendsen 

Barbara Flather/Bev Brierley Colin Carey 

 
Please wear bowls top. If unable to attend dates above, please swap and mark on sheet in the bar area. 

 

FRIDAY NIGHT BBQ ROSTER (NEXT 4 WEEKS) FOR BAREFOOT BOWLS 

16th February 23rd February 1st March 8th March 

Anthony Rushton Joy Smith John McMurray Tony Evans 

Glenn Mills Bernie Smith Marion McMurray Bron Evans 

Colin Carey Helen Talbot Joe Ammerlaan Jean Wells 

 
PLEASE SWAP WITH ANOTHER IF YOU CAN'T DO DATE LISTED AND CHANGE ON THE SHEET IN THE BAR AREA 

 

WE ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS 
HELPING OUR WONDERFUL 

CLUB 
  

Barefoot Bowls 
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Happy Hour/Barefoot Bowls Friday 9th February 

Fun night at Barefoot Bowls tonight. There was a challenge between Rosebud 
Paramedics and Sorrento Paramedics with Sorrento retaining the cup for another 
year. 
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Clockwise from Top Left: Val Park, having a well-deserved drink after being on Green 
Supervision; Ron Peters, Phil Gannon & Shirley Peters, fantastic job on BBQ duty; Carmel 
Healy behind the bar; Shirley and Phil cleaning up; Ian Park and Ron Peters. 
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MONDAY 
Open Nominated Triples: arrive early for a 10.30 am start. 
List in the Match Committee window. 

Contact: Phil Gannon: 0405 773 858 

 

 WEDNESDAY TWILIGHT BOWLS 
 Begins at 6 p.m.  
 This is available to all members and is especially helpful for newer players. 
 The relaxed, friendly atmosphere lends itself to a really enjoyable evening bowling experience. 
 Cost is $6.  Please sign the list on the Match Committee window. 
 Contact: Di Washfold: 0417 397 138 

 

THURSDAY 
Thursday is a great day for inexperienced bowlers, new members, and practice for the more 
experienced bowlers. It is played in a lighthearted manner with plenty of fun even though we aim to 
win. 
Teams are made up of all players who turn up, so no-one misses out on a game. Put your name on 
the sheet at the Match Committee window and arrive by 10am for a 10-30am start. 
Contact: Keith Jones: 0418 550 752 
 

 

 
 

 
DBC PRESIDENTS DAY: MONDAY, March 4th, 2024. (NEW TOURNAMENT) click for the Flyer 

 The plan is that there will be a light lunch. (3 bowl triples, two games of 13 ends. $15).  
More details to come. 

 
 
 
 
STATE/REGION EVENTS. All members please note that entry forms for all State events are now 

available in the black folder near the spinning wheel.  

Advise Peter Gordon as he can add the entries on Bowlslink.  

 

 
Over 60’s Pairs - Men’s Entries close 31/03/2024 & Women’s  Entries Close 31/03/2024  
Over 60’s Singles - Men’s Entries close 20/04/2024 & Women’s  Entries Close 20/04/2024 
Bowls Victoria Over 60’s Carnival  May 20- May 26, 2024, Entries Open February 2024 

 
 
The MPBR have re-vamped their website and news of MPBR Club Events can be found 
by clicking here. 

 

  

Social Bowls 

 

Club Tournaments 2023 - 2024 
 

Regional Events 
 

Matt Blackwell, Peter Gordon, Andy Wain & Graeme Abblitt played in the MPBR Fours on 
Wednesday(14th) night at Somerville. 
 
Sandra McColgan and her team play next Wednesday night. 

https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Over-60s-Mens-Pairs-Entry-form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Over-60s-Womens-Pairs-Entry-form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/MPBR-Over-60s-Men.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/MPBR-Over-60s-Womens-.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/Bowls-Vic-Over-60s.jpg
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/club-news/
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au
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  Stop Press 

Matt, Pete, Andy and Graeme won their 
regional 4s game against a highly rated 
Frankston team. 
Peter Gordon bowled the house down. After 
leading 11 – 5, the game was tied 14 all after 15 
ends. On the “extra” end all 4 lifted and put 
bowls in the head and consequently won. Well 
supported by Tony Evans. 
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   Fundraising Raffle to Support the Rosebud Fire Brigade. 2 of our members, Matt Williams and 
Kathryn Sloan are volunteers for this wonderful organisation. Click here for details of the raffle. 

Champion of Champions 
 
This Sunday, 18th Feb, is the MPBR Champion of Champions singles. 
 
Di Washfold and Andy Wain are representing the Dromana Bowls Club. 
 
Venue: West Rosebud Bowls Club. 
 

 
 

 

https://rafflelink.com.au/rfbwineraffle?fbclid=IwAR2dtUBsq13kZtast-NQpbwgYcBdzgzgJvjc7KNy119cCki5XmG4bZRohNQ
https://rafflelink.com.au/rfbwineraffle?fbclid=IwAR2dtUBsq13kZtast-NQpbwgYcBdzgzgJvjc7KNy119cCki5XmG4bZRohNQ
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Last week’s WWYD? Week 20 
pictured right. Suggested shot 
indicated in Red.  Explanation 
underneath. 
 
 

Which shot would you be most confident of 
playing? 
 

Hi Andy, 

Another tight one. 

Forehand, slightly over draw weight, to 

hit the jack (in the centre) to push it back, hopefully, between our two rear 

bowls. 

Master score board would be a draw however the opposition has the last bowl. 

Regards Jeff Dardel 

 
A new set of Scenarios: 

1. Consider 4 types of shots:  

a. Forehand draw,  

b. Backhand draw,  

c. Weighted Forehand,  

d. Weighted Backhand 

2. Which of these 4 shots gives you a higher percentage of being successful? 

3. Which shot would you be most confident of making? 

   

Andy Wain 

WHAT WOULD YOU DO?  -  WEEK 21 
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This week Tony is chatting with himself! (I think he ran 
out of people who would talk to him!):  
 
Birthplace:  Born or dug up?  
 
Primary School: Grade 3 was the best 4 years of his schooling 
 
Secondary School: Not as yet still getting through Primary 
school. 
 
Employment/1st Job/career: Company Rep. (Berri, Cussons, 

Yakult, McCormicks Spices) 
Married: Yes, to Saint Bronwyn   
Children: 2 Boys. One is a school teacher and the other a high voltage electrician 
Family: Parents(dec.) 1 brother and 2 sisters. 
 
Joined Bowls Club: Neighbour (Graeme Keating) suggested. I joined up – then he 
left!?? 
Bowling Club Highlights: Played in 3 premiership teams. Making friends with 
members. Beat Gerry Shepherd in Monday Triples once 
Positions held: Board member, Tuesday selector, Saturday Selector, Sponsorship 
coordinator, general committee. 
 
Car Owned\liked: I have had lots of company cars, but now have 
a Honda CRV and  love it. (plenty of spots to hold all the club 
stubby holders).  
Holidays\Places visited: Europe, 
Queensland and next intend to travel all of 
Australia 

AFL Team\Fav. 
Player: Melbourne. 
Robert Flower & 
Jim Stynes  
 
 
 
 

 Music:  
Favourite singers: Elvis, Marcia Hines  
Band: Righteous Brothers (Unchained Melody) 
 
 
 

Tony’s Talkback 

Tony Evans 
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Favourite Food: Whatever that’s on offer! Love the 
Monday Pies 
Favourite Restaurant: Dan Murphy’s Liquid Food 
 
Movies Liked: Replay of the Melbourne Grand Final win 
Fav. Actors:  Terry Rowe, Frank McColgan & Jean Wells 
 
Most admired Person(s): Byron Hill, Gerry Shepherd and of course 
Bronwyn. 

 
Future Plans: Keep my fluids up, spread more rumours at the Club, and try to keep 
sweet with the selectors. Also stop Gerry Shepherd from beating me at bowls! 
 
Tony, thanks for the Chat, Tony 11/2/24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Andy Wain & Gerry Shepherd at Monday Triples 

Peter and Tony (with Tiyson and Barry) got 2 “Eights” either side of Xmas (ca 2014/15) and 
went onto win the Grand Final that season as well! Both still have the same bowls! 
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Brain Teaser/Time Waster  
Rebus - word picture puzzles with hidden meanings to solve from the pictogram.1st done for you. 
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Brain Teaser  Answers (from last week 8th February): 

    

Tuesday A painless operation Excuse me Ice Cube 

    

One way or another Too big to ignore Easy on the eyes Hitting below the belt 

  
 

 

Lie in wait Search high and low Man overboard Go for it 

    

Highway overpass Foreign Language Who’s in charge Neon lights 

    

I’m beside you 
The good, the bad 

and the ugly 
Millionaire Vitamin A deficiency 

    

Safety in numbers 
Read between the 

lines 
Tip toe through the 

tulips 
Alice in wonderland 
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Wednesday Twilight (7/2/24):  8 players 
Cheers, Di. 

Thursday (Club Selected) (8/2/24): 10 players 

Keith Jones 
Saturday Pennant Round 13 (10/2/24):  

Dromana 1 (Div 2) V Rosebud CC 1 Away  Lost 20 – 97, Points:0 , Ladder position: 4th  

Rinks: S. McColgan (7 – 32), Wain (4 – 39 ), Watts (9 – 26) 

Dromana 2 (Div 3) V Karingal 3   Home  Won 66 –  48 , Points:14 , Ladder position: 7th  

Rinks: Moore (30 – 12), J. Waugh (15 – 24), Rossi (21 – 12) 

Dromana 3 (Div 9) V Village Glen 2  Away  Lost 32 – 47 , Points: 2, Ladder position: 1st  

Rinks: Neville (9 – 30), Gannon (23 – 17) 

Dromana 4 (Div 10) V Sorrento 3 Away   Lost 33 - 34  ,  Points: 2, Ladder position: 4th  

Rinks: - Healy (15 – 18), Kelly (18 – 16) 

Rink of the day: – Frank McColgan, Tony Evans, Derrik Farr, David Moore 
 

Monday Triples (12/2/24): 42 players Game 1 – 13 ends, Game 2 – called off for heat after 5 ends. 

Best 2 Game Winners: Bob Langford, Rob Vesty, Terry Rowe 

Best 2 Game Runners - Up: Geoff Larkin, Les Blackburn, Ian Penson 

Lucky Numbers: Gary Ryde, John Waugh, Carl Sabo, Ron Duck 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

Weekly Bowls Report 

 

Saturday Pennant Finals: 17th February 
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Saturday Pennant Ladders after Round 14 (10th February) 
Dromana 1 (Division 2) 

  
Dromana 2 (Division 3) 

 
 Dromana 3 (Division 9)  

  
Dromana 4 (Division 10)  
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Saturday Pennant End of Season “Break-Up” 
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Pennant Summary: 
 
Mid-Week:   Division 1 – 7th, Division 6 – 7th, Division 8 – 7th   
 
Saturday:    Division 2 – 4th *, Division 3 – 7th, Division 9 – 1st *, Division 10 – 4th * 
 

* = finals 


